Village of Mamaroneck

Village Hall At The Regatta

P.O. Box 369 TELEPHONE

OFFICE OF 123 Mamaroneck Avenue (914) 777-7703
RICHARD SLINGERLAND Mamaroneck, N.Y. 10543 FAX NUMBER
VILLAGE MANAGER (914) 777-7760

November 30, 2012

By e-mail and US Mail

Mr. Jerry Ciotola

United States EPA

Region 2

290 Broadway

New York, NY 10007-1866

Re:  Administrative Order CWA-02-2011-3022;
Quarterly Report for quarter ending November 30, 2012

Dear Mr. Ciotola:
I am writing to submit the Village’s fourth quarterly report.

e The Village of Mamaroneck (Village), with the assistance of Malcolm Pirnie/Arcadis, has
completed the first phase of the Illicit Discharge Detection and Elimination (IDDE) sampling
and investigative plan. A copy of the letter report, which includes the analytical results and
recommendations for follow-up investigations, has been submitted to you electronically and in
hard copy attached to this letter.

e The sampling of the river and two of the outfalls was completed on August 30, 2012 and August
31, 2012. The remaining ten outfalls were inspected and sampled on October 22, 2012 and
October 23, 2012. Samples were collected during dry weather, defined as a 48 hour period with
less than 0.1 inches of precipitation.

e The Village met in-house with the Malcolm Pirnie/Arcadis team on Monday, November 19,
2012, to review the maps, analytical results, and report.

¢ Based on the analytical results of the first round of sampling, the Village and Malcolm
Pirnie/Arcadis are recommending a second phase of further investigational work in five of the
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drainage basins so that efforts can be made to isolate the sources of illegal direct and indirect
connections to the storm drains.

e The formal recommendation is that the Village begin an IDDE program in drainage areas 5, 10,
17, 25, and 26, with priority on drainage area 26. The locations of these drainage areas are
shown in Figure 1 in the letter report. The investigation would include additional sampling to
confirm these results are replicable, sampling to track and isolate the sources of the illicit
discharges, and then techniques such as dye testing, smoke testing, and video inspection to locate
the sources so they can be eliminated.

e We would like to discuss this report either in person, or by telephone conference call, sometime
in December. I will contact you to determine our mutual availability.

e QOur next quarterly report will be submitted by the end of February, 2013.

I can be reached at 914-777-7706 with any questions, or to discuss or expand upon any portion of this
report.

Very truly, yours,

ichard Slingerland
Village Manager

cc:  Mayor and Board of Trustees
Pat Ferracane, NYS DEC
Charles Goldberger, Village Attorney
Dan Samnoff, Assistant Village Manager
Malcolm Pimnie/Arcadis Team



